



## Minutes of Meeting of Bridge of Allan Community Council

Held on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> August in the Allan Centre.

### Present:

Amanda Coulthard (AC) *Chair*; Leslie Harkness (LH) *Secretary*; Inga Bullen (IB) *Planning*; Rosemary Dodds (RD); Karen McGregor (KMcG); Jenny Smith (JS); Mike Watson (MW);

### Apologies:

Graham Robertson (GR) *Treasurer*; Kathryn Chadwick (KC); PC Siobhan Rennie;

### In attendance:

Alexander Stewart MSP; Councillor Thomas Heald; Councillor Robin Kleinman; Councillor Alasdair Tollemache; Councillor David Wilson; Graham Russell (*Chair, Friends of Bridge of Allan*); Douglas Neilson (*Vice-Chair, Friends of Bridge of Allan*); Sgt Sarah Stephenson; PC David Collins; 28 other residents; Co-Option Nominees: Patricia Hammett and Sybil Greig; Brian Bullen (BB) (*Minute Secretary*);

*Abbreviations have moved to the end of the minutes.*

### B 2538. Welcome, Apologies and Conflict of Interest

AC welcomed those present at 7.30 pm. The apologies were noted as indicated above.

A potential conflict of interest was reported by Cllr Tollemache if item 7 included licensing, AC thought it did not.

### B 2539. Approval of Minutes, Matters Arising and Action Log

MW proposed the June 2025 minutes be approved, Seconded by RD.

#### Matters Arising (LH)

In relation to Item **B 2533** and the overgrown 'chicken run' vegetation, Councillor Kleinman wrote to confirm this had now been addressed.

Regarding Item **B 2532** and the MUGA and tennis courts, Councillor Kleinman forwarded confirmation from SC that the Dog Warden has okayed the "No admittance to dogs" wording for the MUGA and tennis courts signage. He has also received confirmation from SC that, in terms of booking fees for the tennis courts, this was taking longer than anticipated due to a requirement for a booking process not actually used by the council

With regard to Item **B 2535.4** and the possibility of securing a banking hub for the town, MSP Alexander Stewart forwarded a communication from a resident and former business owner who wants to support the CC in establishing a centrally located banking hub in the town in a vacant property he owns, In addition, a firm of surveyors has written to indicate that one of its clients, also a property owner, would also like to support the CC in setting up a banking hub in a vacant property

In relation to Item **B 2535.1** and the issue of litter bin provision, Councillor Kleinman forwarded a communication from SC confirming that, since a bin is required on the even- numbered side of Henderson Street and, since the odd - numbered side is over-provisioned, a bin will be transferred from the odd -numbered side.

Regarding Item **B 2526** and the electronic speed monitoring signs at either end of Henderson Street, Councillor Kleinman forwarded SC confirmation that a quote has been provided and that an assessment site visit would be arranged in the near future.

In terms of Item **B 2529.3** and the condition of the traffic calming build-outs on Henderson Street, Councillor Kleinman raised this with SC and, in its response, the council has confirmed that an inspection has shown that all the

build-outs are securely fixed, that they are in good condition, and that only one bollard has suffered damage. As a result of the inspection, the damaged bollard has been repaired and, to alert drivers, road markings have been added to the approach to the build-outs. The council has emphasised that no further work is planned.

RD pointed out that the damaged bollard is still missing.

**ACTION: Councillor Kleinman to pursue the replacement of the missing bollard.**

In relation to Item **B 2526** and the Sunnyslaw Road closures, Councillor Kleinman initially provided an encouraging update from SC, indicating that the stonemasons were making good progress with the rebuilding of the wall and that, on completion, the road would be cleared of the overgrown weeds, prior to re-opening. Both councillors Kleinman and Tollemache have since confirmed that the work has been completed and that the road has reopened. More recently, Councillor Tollemache has reported that the road will be closed for five days later this month to allow the remaining work on the wall ( currently inspected twice a day to ensure public safety) to be completed).

Regarding Item **B 2526** and the temporary closure of the Lovers Walk path, the CC received a response from SC to the Secretary's letter indicating that it has been confirmed that SC does not own the the land above Lovers Loan or the retaining wall, that the council will liaise with the landowner to provide support where required and to assist the landowner with having the repair work undertaken, that significant repairs along with vegetation clearance and tree removal will be required, that it is not possible to provide timescales for the work, and that the adopted footpath will remain closed to ensure public safety. Resident Gavin Drummond has written to suggest that the CC ask SC who is the adjoining landowner, and he also suggests that it is possible that SC has responsibility for the wall. Mr Drummond has also sent the CC, for its consideration, his thoughts on the CC's Public Liability Insurance

Regarding Item **B 2526** and the closure of the Co-op car park area, Councillor Tollemache has asked for a meeting with SC roads officers to assess the impact on traffic and on parking in the town. He has also written to SC to ascertain the number of spaces in the new car park and also its status, with regard to the council and the store.

JS gave a report on a site visit with a SC Roads Officer and Councillor Tollemache on Wed 13<sup>th</sup> August. They looked at various measures, such as short lengths of double yellow lines at various junctions/corners to deal with hazardous parking. The new zebra crossing by the Kier St/Fountain Rd junction was considered to be legally sited. The bus stop in Fountain road is only temporarily closed. Resident permits were according to the SC Officer not feasible.

Councillor Tollemache echoed concerns of local residents regarding parking. The CC had performed a parking survey {1} and SC had started on a parking strategy with a steering group including members of CC (LH confirmed he was a member of the steering group, and that it was abandoned during the COVID pandemic). Councillor Tollemache is expecting a reply to his query about the future of parking at the Co-op site.

**ACTION: Councillor Tollemache to query SC regarding a Parking Strategy**

**Action Log.**

Nothing minuted.

**B 2540. Membership and Officer Bearer Roles.**

KC is now a full member. *GR has resigned as both Treasurer and Member while Shumela Ahmed has had Membership withdrawn due to lack of attendance at meetings. Under SC rules the Community Council can offer up to 1/3 of our Full Membership as Co Opted Memberships. With 7 full members we can co opt up to 2 at this point* 2 nominees are present and they were asked in they agreed to be co-opted, both Patricia ('Trish') Hammett (TH) and Sybil Greig (SG) confirmed they agreed, and thereafter were seated with the other members. For the role of Treasurer, LH proposed Patricia Hammett, seconded by IB, and she accepted the Office of Treasurer.

**B 2541. Police Report.**

PC David Collins (email: DunblaneBridgeofAllanCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk) summarized his report. The full report is reproduced here:

Introduction / synopsis of previous month:

This report should provide sufficient information regarding police activity since the last community council meeting. If you have any further questions about the police report or any incidents that you are aware of that are not included in this report, then please email us direct on the above email address and we will answer your questions.

If anyone has any information on any incidents that we have been unable to identify a suspect then please let us know by email, 101 or by contacting Crime stoppers.

The report encompasses all relevant crime and matters of note which have occurred between 17th June 2025 and 18<sup>th</sup> August 2025.

### **Current Priorities:**

Our current priorities in the Bridge of Allan area continue to be Anti-Social Behaviour, Housebreaking, Road Safety and Community Engagement and Reassurance.

### **Main Report:**

Between the 17th June 2025 and 18<sup>th</sup> August 2025, a total of 54 crime reports were recorded within the Bridge of Allan area. The crimes detailed below are those that are of relevance to the local community.

#### **ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR**

21/6 – car vandalised in Allanvale Rd. Police warning issues to perpetrator.

9/7 – car vandalised in New St. Perpetrator charged and reported.

11/7 - car vandalised in Allanvale Rd. Perpetrator charged and reported.

16/7 – car vandalised in New St. No suspect identified.

2/8 – male traced by police in Ferniebank Brae in breach of curfew bail. Arrested and held for court.

3/8 – damage caused by youths at Royal Hotel. No suspects identified.

3/8 – youth disorder at bus stop within University. 2 females referred to youth justice for assault and attempting to pervert the course of justice (providing false personal details to police).

4/8 – male traced by police in Airthrey Rd after complaints of anti-social behaviour. He was in breach of bail curfew and arrested for this as well as a minor assault on a bus driver.

#### **DRUG MISUSE**

29/6 – report of a male dealing drugs in Cornnton Rd. Found in possession of a personal amount of Class B drug and reported.

19/7 – same male as above found by police in possession of a personal amount of Class B drug

#### **VIOLENT CRIME**

None.

#### **HOUSEBREAKINGS/CRIMES OF DISHONESTY**

23/7 – a group of youths stole alcohol and food/drink from the Nisa Shop on the University Campus. 5 identified by police and referred to youth justice.

13/7 – a small amount of cash was stolen from an insecure car in Hillview Dr. No suspect identified.

31/7 – resident defrauded after purchasing sporting event tickets advertised on Facebook. Enquiry is ongoing.

7/8 – sneak in theft of staff property from Café on Henderson St. Captured on CCTV and perpetrator identified by police. Charged and property recovered and returned to owner.

#### **ROAD SAFETY AND ROAD TRAFFIC RELATED CRIME**

25/7 – driver traced in Lyon Cr and charged with driving without license and insurance.

4 x Fixed Penalties issued in BofA area for speeding.

1 x Fixed Penalty for careless driving.

#### **OTHER CRIME**

14/8 – car found alight near to Railway Station. Cause of fire is unknown and enquiries continue.

#### **OTHER MATTERS**

None.

## **Community engagement and reassurance**

### **Activity for forthcoming month:**

### **Issues raised at the Meeting:**

JS ask about a break-in at a house on Alexander Drive on June 1<sup>st</sup>, which is not in the report. PC Collins replied that no crime had been committed, a drunken party goer had entered the wrong house. Regarding the recent river incident there was nobody in the Allan Water. JS commented on reports of antisocial behaviour in local parks, with drinking, disturbance late into the night.

---

<https://scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts>

**Community Police Email Address: [DunblaneBridgeofAllanCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk](mailto:DunblaneBridgeofAllanCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk)**

## **B 2542. Policing Issues.**

In response to JS reports of drinking in parks by children, Sgt. Stephenson responded outlining a proposed multi-agency partnership to tackle alcohol abuse by children.

JS also commented on anti-social behaviour observed at 9am. PC Collins indicated it was appropriate to call the police at the time when anti-social behaviour is observed, though he noted they were short of officers and would not be able to attend all incidents.

A resident enquired about the disturbances from the Over the Bridge establishment. PC Collins responded that the police were aware of complaints. Regarding noise levels he said this was an issue for SC, and reiterated that unfortunately the police did not have enough staff to attend. A resident suggested that SC setup some noise monitoring.

LH asked Sgt. Stephenson about hazardous car parking, saying that residents have taken photos of cars parking on double yellow lines, and could these photos be sent to the police for action, Sgt. Stephenson responded that a photo may not provide sufficient evidence. AC suggested using the SC Report It web form {2 to report bad parking.

Councillor Tollemache spoke about the speedwatch scheme being undertaken by residents in Dunblane, which he had mentioned in the last (June) meeting of the CC. He has since spoken to Sgt. Stephenson about a possible extension of the scheme to BOA. The speedwatch scheme involves volunteers under the auspices of Police Scotland monitoring the speed of vehicles at sites identified by the Police. Volunteers are vetted and are given training, and use equipment approved by the Police. Information gathered is forwarded to Police Scotland who send an awareness letter to the registered keeper. Sgt. Stephenson said the Dunblane scheme was getting off the ground, with training of volunteers. AC said that a further discussion with Councillor Tollemache as the scheme progresses is needed. A resident commented that an agitated person seen in the village at 9 am may have been waiting for medical care (e.g. methadone to treat drug dependence).

AC thanked the two Police officers for attending the meeting.

## **B 2543. Updates from BOA Community Groups.**

### **B 2543.1 The Dr Welsh Trust.**

Gavin Drummond reported that the Trust was progressing restoration of the sign to hang on the archway entrance to the Avenue.

### **B 2543.2 Update from Discover Bridge of Allan.**

Sarah Cameron (Chair, DBOA) reported. They had a stall at the recent Highland Games. A newsletter has been emailed out. Shelley Rollinson is stepping down from the board, and we give thanks for her significant contribution, particularly with governance issues. We are progressing our charitable status. New board members are wanted, young and old – all welcome. An open meeting on accessibility is planned.

### **B 2543.3 Update from the Community Activities Group (The Allan Centre).**

Councillor Kleinman in his capacity as a trustee of the Group reported:

The roof repairs will commence shortly with assurances from SC that the work will go ahead. A review is to be done off all aspects of the centre, activities, payments. It has been noted that the majority of users are not local, though all are welcome. The lack of weekend opening is still contentious. SC officers have promised help with developments.

### **B 2543.4 Update from Friends of Bridge of Allan (FBOA).**

FBOA Chair Graham Russell reported on the activities of FBOA since the last CC meeting.

- Hanging baskets and planters are being watered, extensive watering being needed due to the dry weather.
- Regular maintenance of parks and gardens continues, including the Memorial Park and Millennium Gardens, for example trimming bushes.
- Planning permission has been granted for the container next to the tennis courts.

AC gave thanks on behalf of the community to the FBOA volunteers for keeping the village looking very nice.

### **B 2543.5 Update from the Allotment Association**

Jen Clarke, Secretary, Bridge of Allan Allotment Association gave an update.

They are still negotiating their lease with SC, there being a complication due to the access required for work on the flood defences, which will displace some plots. An area next to the (Haws) park has been suggested. They are due to meet with the shinty (Stirling Camanachd) club. An orchard planting event is planned.

### **B 2544. Residents' View.**

More residents than normal attended this meeting and a wide range of concerns were aired over a range of issues, including car parking, traffic hazards, fly-tipping and rubbish accumulating, noise and disturbance from a licensed premise, the Paterson Memorial clock, provision of bins, and parking on private property.

#### **B 2544.1 Parking concerns arising from Co-op development and closure of Fountain St Car Park**

A house owner whose property is adjacent the Co-op on Fountain road summarised their major concerns in three points:

1. The first concern is the loss of the main car park in BOA, and the impact this will have on e.g. tourism, and also our ability to park near our home.
2. We suggested that houses immediately surrounding the Co-op development be granted resident's parking permit,
3. As an owner of a historic house we take good care to maintain the building, as do other local residents who reside, invest in, and maintain these historic buildings, but we do need some support to continue to live here,.

KMcG commented on the challenges of the village, with it's historical layout and road system.

Councillor Tollemache commented that he had asked SC about the future plans for the Co-op car park.

#### **B 2544.2 Access to drives blocked by parked cars.**

A resident reported that their driveway and others had their access blocked by parked cars, particularly those driveways without white driveway protection lines. Another resident reported driveways on Keir St being blocked and they feared the situation would get worst. It was suggested that painted bays could help

#### **B 2544.3 Pay and display parking zone(s).**

A resident suggested a pay and display zone might help. Councillor Kleinman pointed out that retail works/owners needed some parking provision.

#### **B 2544.4 Health Centre Parking.**

A resident reported there were not always spaces available for patients at the Health Centre. It was noted this car park was operated by NHS Forth Valley.

#### **B 2544.5 Hazards caused by Parking.**

A couple of residents raised concerns over traffic hazards caused by parking on narrow roads, suggesting parking restrictions with yellow lines. Fountain Rd was a particular concern, particularly near the Fountain road play park (the Fountain of Nineveh roundabout ) and the fire station.

#### **B 2544.6 Royal Hotel.**

A resident asked about parking at the Royal Hotel, but this was confirmed as not feasible. The recent sale had fallen through and it was back on the market. The current owners were mindful of ideas for the site and would come to a future CC meeting to discuss ideas with residents.

**B 2544.7 Over the Bridge.**

A resident reported on the disturbances from the licensed premise 'Over the Bridge' and also the difficulties in attempting to complain to the various agencies/departments involved in oversight of licensed premises. Councillors Tollemache and Kleinman identified their conflict of interest (being members of the SC Licensing board) and left the meeting. The resident explained that the premise was surrounded by housing, including older vulnerable people. The SC licensing policy refers to premises having a Good Neighbour Policy, but this premise did not appear to have one, and the owner was given to intimidating behaviour.

The premise is open until after midnight on a Sunday, with people drinking and smoking outside. LH acknowledged the resident's recent communication on this matter.

The resident complained that they were not allowed to give evidence to the forthcoming Licensing Board meeting.

The resident had identified that there were 5 objection points against the premise. Councillor Heald offered to help the resident.

**B 2544.8 Peterson Memorial Clock.**

A resident asked when the clock would be restored and put back, given in particular its significant historical value to The Village. AC reported that the insurance has been sorted and that restoration will progress. A resident asked if the liquidation of a heritage business would impact the work.

**B 2544.9 Queen's Lane Rubbish, Fly Tipping.**

A resident complained of rubbish being dumped outside garages off Queen's Lane, also household bins were overflowing. A bin had been left in a car park and was now also overflowing with rubbish.

**B 2544.10 Waste Bin Provision, Allanvale Rd and Allan Centre.**

A resident observed that there were two car parks nearby to Queen's Lane, at Allanvale Road and The Allan Centre, but no council waste bins.

**B 2544.11 Parking in Private Car Park.**

A resident complained that non-residents were parking in designated parking slots for residents of a block of flats in Queens Lane.

Councillor Kleinman suggested contact the factor of the flats.

**B 2545. Our Bridge of Allan Planning.**

AC reported on progress with the development of the Local Place Plan. Engagement events had been held over the summer and drafting is underway. The draft will be widely advertised and is due to be presented at the next CC meeting.

**B 2546. Planning Report.**

IB reported that there were three planning issues of note.

1. Regarding the proposed Graham St house, she had commented on the need to retain the stone boundary wall is within Conservation Area.
2. Regarding the old police station (proposed for a pair of semis with parking on site), she had made no comment, mainly as these old derelict sites need developing.
3. She had a meeting with SC this afternoon regarding their Local Development Plan. They are issuing a call for ideas, with an end of Oct deadline. Public/groups can enter ideas online {3}. Ideas will be assessed and then there will be another consultation.

**B 2547. Chair's Report.**

AC reported on issues not covered already in this meeting. Regarding the temporary closure of the Co-op local shops were helping by stocking essentials. The 'Stirling Food Train' charity {4} are offering help with shopping to the over 65s. Vulnerable younger people may get in touch with the CC.



Councillor Wilson announced he had asked for a review on cash provision in the village, a banking hub had been refused but a 2<sup>nd</sup> cash machine had been agreed (by LINK), and should be on site within 3 months.

## **B 2548. Secretary's Report.**

### **Communications from Councillors**

#### ***Councillor Kleinman***

Councillor Kleinman has reported

- SC are cordoning off of the damaged and unsafe children's sand digger in the Fountain Road play park, and he has also confirmed that the 'tyre' swing in the Fountain Road play park has been fenced off due to dangerous overhanging tree branches.
- alerted the CC to the cordoned off sink hole which appeared in Westerton Drive, and, only today, he has reported the good news that the insurance for the Paterson Clock has been resolved and full restoration work should begin in a few weeks

#### ***Councillor Tollemache***

Councillor Tollemache has raised the following issues with SC:

- the overgrown foliage which is narrowing the footpath/cycle path to Lecropt, and this has now been addressed by the council;
- the untidiness of the parking area behind the shops and flats on one side of Henderson Street where a rat was apparently seen;
- the possibility of issuing resident permits for residents of Keir Street but, in its response, SC has stated that this will not happen

#### ***Councillor Wilson***

Councillor Wilson has reported:

- Link- Access to Cash, having carried out an assessment, is intending to install a free-to-use ATM in Bridge of Allan in the next three months.

### **Communications from Residents**

The CC received the following communications:

- Residents of Inverallan Road and Station Road have sent the CC a copy of a formal objection sent to SC in relation to the perceived impact on a residential area of the opening of Over the Bridge. A later communication from the residents forwarded a copy of an email for SC's licensing office expressing the disappointment of the residents over the perceived lack of engagement with the residents. Yesterday, the residents sent us a copy of a lengthy communication which included a detailed narrative of apparently distressing events which occurred over the weekend and which also appealed for action to a range of professional representatives, including Environmental Health, Liquor Licensing, Licensing Standards, and Scottish Police. We have also received a copy of a communication to the residents from a police officer, offering to meet with the residents to review video footage of the weekend incidents.
- A resident has written to express dissatisfaction with the recent stock shortages in the Co-op, and with the current condition of the building's facade. Obviously this has been overtaken by the closure of the site.
- A resident wrote to report an incident involving five young males kicking and punching the Cornton Road bus shelter at the bottom of Pullar Avenue. The Secretary has witnessed a similar issue at the Fountain Road bus shelter outside the Episcopal Church.
- The resident who has previously written to us about the impact of the Co-op development on the parking provision in the town has written again to reiterate the need for residents in the properties surrounding the Co-op to be granted a temporary permit to park in Upper Fountain Road. Other residents have expressed concern about the lack of a post office in the new store, about the absence of any ATM facilities for the next two months, and about the failure to have the temporary store established from the outset

- A resident wrote to draw attention to the need for pathway weeds to be addressed. Councillor Kleinman has written to SC for an update on the weed kill programme.
- A resident has complained about the bollards enclosing the cycle track at the exit from the station, thus impeding temporary parking for picking up train users carrying a suitcase. Councillor Tollemache has raised the issue with SC

### **Communications from Stirling Council**

The CC received the following SC communications:

- a copy of the consultative draft of the council's visitor levy scheme;
- details of SC's Premises Improvement Grant funding for businesses;
- the July issue of the Community Development news bulletin;
- details of the August meeting of the Stirling Local Licensing Forum;
- information from the Community Councils Enquiry Officer on funding opportunities;
- a Save the Date intimation of the Community Councils Gathering on September 24;
- a reminder of the Informed Communities meeting on August 2;

In addition, in relation to the Bridge of Allan to Dunblane phase of the Dunblane to Causewayhead active travel route, Flora Chirnside has informed the CC that the extensive and helpful consultation responses are now available online; Councillor Tollemache has also forwarded a communication from SC dealing with the consultation feedback and indicating that the next stage, the design stage will take account of the feedback;

### **General Communications**

The CC received the following:

- a copy of the June/July Stirling Voluntary Enterprise bulletin
- the SCVO July newsletter;
- details of MP Chris Kane's Stirling and Strathallan Superstars awards;
- Alexander Stewart MSP July and August newsletters;
- details of an art exhibition in Bridge of Allan Parish Church in tribute to the David Shepherd Foundation;
- the Scottish Rural Action newsletter;
- the Scottish Community Alliance newsletter; a copy of the June/July Stirling Voluntary Enterprise bulletin
- the SCVO July newsletter;

### **B 2549. Treasurer's Report**

The newly appointed Treasurer made a brief statement. She commented on shops closing in the village. The statement is at Appendix 1.

### **B 2550. AOCB**

KMcG announced that she was working with RD on plans for the 2025 Christmas lights.

AC closed the meeting just on 9 pm.

### **B 2551. Date of Next Meeting.**

The date of the next meeting is Tue 16<sup>th</sup> September, 7.30pm at the Allan Centre.

### **Action Log Summary:**

- (from B 2539): Councillor Kleinman to pursue the missing Henderson St. build-out bollard with SC.
- (from B 2539): Councillor Tollemache to query SC regarding a Parking Strategy

### **Abbreviations:**

Annual General Meeting (AGM), Bridge of Allan (BOA), Community Council (CC), Common Good Fund (CGF), Councillor (Cllr), Stirling Council (SC), Wallace Monument Stakeholder Advisory Group (WMSAG), Discover Bridge of Allan (DBOA), Residents Against Greenbelt Erosion (RAGE); Community Action Plan (CAP); Local Place Plan (LPP); Friends of Bridge of Allan (FBOA); Community Right to Buy (CrtB); Prospective Parliamentary Candidate (PPC); Lawn Tennis Association (LTA); School Crossing Patrol (SCP); Clackmannanshire and Stirling Environment Trust (CSET)



## Appendix 1. Treasurer's Report. 19<sup>th</sup> August 2025

### Bridge of Allan Community Council

Treasurer's report  
August 19th 2025 meeting

Funds	Opening Balance	Income	Expenditure	Closing Balance
<b><u>1. Playpark's Fund</u></b>	£5.75			£5.75
<b><u>2. SC Administration Fund</u></b>	£925.42			£915.17
Webhosting July			£6.00	
Service Charge July			£4.25	
<b><u>3. Unrestricted Fund</u></b>	£2,091.42			£15,915.62
Dep		£9.00		
Dep		£9.20		
Clackmannanshire & CSET		£13,806.00		
<b><u>4 Larder Fund</u></b>	£0.00			£0.00
<b><u>5. Christmas Lights Fund</u></b>	£8,889.20			£8,889.20
<b>Total Available Funds</b>				£25,725.74

Add unpresented cheques/payments:

Less outstanding receipts

Bank balance at 31 July 2025

£25,725.74

Graham  
Treasurer

#### Notes:

1 - cash deposits collection jar

2 - cash deposits collection jar

3 - Grant money for MUGA in Keir street (will go ot when invoice from contractor received)

#### Other:

25/26 admin grant applied for by 31 July 25

Permission to move the £5.75 and close the line for Playparks fund

Remove Larder fund line in future reports

1 The March 2018 Parking Survey is mentioned in a blog post on our website here:

<https://www.ccbridgeofallan.org.uk/?s=Parking+Survey>

and a Community Consultation event in Nov 2019: <https://www.ccbridgeofallan.org.uk/?s=Parking+Management+Plan>

[s=Parking+Management+Plan](https://www.ccbridgeofallan.org.uk/?s=Parking+Management+Plan)

2 The SC Report It portal for complaints link and phone number are on the CC Useful Info webpage:

<https://www.ccbridgeofallan.org.uk/info/>

3 SC LDP Call for Ideas consultation.

Whether it's promoting new development opportunities, identifying sites for protection, or making suggestions on planning policy and guidance, this consultation offers an early opportunity to support the plan-making process and help shape the future of local places.

You can do this by completing the questionnaire on the Engage Stirling website:

<https://engage.stirling.gov.uk/en-GB/projects/shaping-stirlings-next-local-development-plan>

To request a paper copy of the questionnaire, please email [LDP@stirling.gov.uk](mailto:LDP@stirling.gov.uk)

4 Stirling branch of The Food Train charity contact details: Tel: 01786 450536  
Email: [stirling@thefoodtrain.co.uk](mailto:stirling@thefoodtrain.co.uk)